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[bookmark: _GoBack]Watsontown Borough
Committee Meeting
October 27, 2014

OPENING:		The October 27, 2014 Watsontown Borough Committee Meeting was  				called to order by President Miller at 7:30 PM in Council Chambers.

MEMBERS		President Harriet Miller, Vice President Ralph Young, Janet Rump, Dan PRESENT:		Folk, Harry Hefty, Solicitor Ryan Tira, Mayor Dave Hontz, Acting Police 				Chief Richard Faux, Borough Manager Edie Moser 	Secretary/Treasurer 				Brendi Brooke.  Jack Marshall was absent.

OTHERS		Ken Hollenbach, Cindy Crozier, Sandy Hendricks, Becky Hontz, Amy 
PRESENT:		Pitou, Terry Kirchner, Dave Powell, Deb Wolfe, Rick Wolfe, Liz Folk, 				and Jim Ritter.

CEMETERY:	Janet Rump spoke on behalf of the Cemetery Committee.  She said normal 			maintenance is taking place; live flowers are taken off this week, the water 			company will 	be notified to shut off the water.  Everything seems to be in 				good repair.  

ETTINGER’S	Janet asked the Mayor if he had an update on the cemetery monument 				greenery from Ettingers; the Mayor said we are on the schedule but she 				has not been able to work us in yet due to another large project.

ELECTRIC		Harry Hefty spoke on behalf of the Electric Committee.  Late fees were BILLS:		mentioned by the Mayor at the last meeting.  Edie said she, the Solicitor 				and Harriet met with the auditor and have come up with the following 				recommendation:

1. As of January 1, 2015, the Borough will only accept payments for electric and refuse services at the Borough office.  Payments may be made at the Borough office either at the front window during business hours, via regular mail or in the drop box.  Payments received after 4:00 PM on the due date will be considered late.  Payments will no longer be accepted at West Milton State Bank.

1. Invoices sent to customers will include the following statements:
1. Payments must be received by 4:00 PM on due date.
1. Payments will no longer be accepted at West Milton State Bank.
			
			Edie said the Borough pays $100 per month, $1200 per year to West 
Milton State Bank for the collection of the electric bill for the Borough.  They have checked with the software company and if the 25th falls on a weekend or holiday, the due date will be the following “business day”; the due date each month will be reflected on the electric bill.  Harry spoke regarding some confusion concerning the “due date” on the current bills; others spoke to the same.  Edie said residents will be notified of the change.  The Mayor asked for clarification on “why” customers will no longer have the option of paying their electric at the bank; the Solicitor said there is a delay in receipts coming from the bank; there will always be a lag if payments are accepted outside the Borough office.  The Mayor said “that scenario” had nothing to do with the payment he made at the bank.  President Miller spoke of the bank’s posting dates and Lisa’s need to break deposits out to post; it was discussed with the auditor and if there is a set due date and everything is paid at the Borough instead of the bank there will be no questions, done.  President Miller said that was their reasoning. Edie said they prefer Council to make a decision tonight, either way, because bills are ready to be printed and mailed with a florescent mailer regarding the changes; they will also receive notification with December’s bill.  Cindy Crozier asked for further clarification regarding the due date of the electric bill; it will change when the 25th falls on a holiday or on a weekend.  President Miller said if the Borough office is not open due to a holiday or on a week end, the bill will be due the following business day.  There was also clarification on the use of the night drop box and how the new rules will affect use of that as well.  Harry Hefty made a motion to approve the recommendation as stated by Edie Moser.  It was seconded by Janet Rump.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

		Rump		- yes		Folk		- yes
		Hefty		- yes		Young		- yes
		Miller		- yes

All in favor.  Motion carried.

EXACTOR		The Mayor said to his knowledge we haven’t received a review of the PROGRAM -		findings from the exactor program.  Edie said it was discussed, the 
REPORT:		information was included in the minutes and the electricians are working 				to change out the questionable spots.  The Mayor agreed that it was talked 				about but he was told on June 30th that it was being reviewed by Greg and 				Mike and is now being reviewed by Jim Harvrilla.  Edie said again they 				are changing out the equipment at the questionable areas.  The Mayor 				asked for a report on where those areas are.

PPL 			The Mayor spoke about when the Borough was plagued with constant BYPASS -		power outages; at that time, something was being bypassed so the outages ELECTRIC		would be less frequent.  Edie said the Electric Committee met with PPL OUTAGES		two times.  The Mayor said “these items” are things that come up in public 			yet there seems to be no follow up.  After some conversation; Janet asked 				if the bypass is still in place; Edie said she will check on it and advise.

INDUSTRIAL	The Mayor asked if the electrical system is going to be appraised.  Edie
APPRAISALS:	said she met with the Electric Committee and Jim Harvrilla; Greg and 
Mike were asked to survey some of the lines; rate classes were provided; one, two and three phase wires, transformers, secondary lines, etc. There is one thing left to be done for Jim Harvrilla.  Harry said Gloria Buhl feels our liability is a little low; she will give the insurance Committee a recommendation after the receipt of Jim Harvrilla’s report.  Janet asked if the recommendation will be received in time for the budget.  Harry also said another risk we have with electricity is the loss of income, which we do have liability coverage on our insurance policy.  The Mayor said per the Borough Manager, there was money in the electric fund to “fund” the appraisal by Industrial Appraisers.  He asked if the appraisal that we paid $3,100 for was taken out of the General Fund rather than the Electric Fund.  Edie said it has always came out of the General Fund and the auditor has never said anything; Harry said the appraisal that we got was the general appraisal that we get every year; the appraisers didn’t focus on the electricity.  The Mayor said “if you review the minutes, you are going to find very specifically that it was the electrical system that was to be reviewed Mr. Hefty”.  Edie said the insurance company wanted everything in the entire Borough updated.  The Mayor said “but the electrical wasn’t included in the request?  That’s my question; thank you.”  

SHIFT FROM	Harry recommended that Council begin the process of shifting revenue off ELECTRIC TO	electricity onto millage.  Janet asked if Edie had heard back from Jim REAL ESTATE	Harvrilla regarding the shift and the affect it will have on revenue, Edie MILLAGE:		said she had not.  Harry said it will be revenue neutral; 1.7 mils will 
reduce the electric by 1%, 3.4 mils will reduce electric by 2% and 5.11 mils will reduce the electric rate by 3%.  Harry said Jim Harvrilla needs time to work the “figure” into the budget.  After much conversation between Council members, Harry made a motion that Council work to obtain the calculations related to reducing the electric rate by an increase of 5 mils in real estate taxes.  Janet Rump gave a second.  A roll call vote was taken as follows:

		Hefty		- yes		Young		- yes
		Miller		- yes		Rump		- yes
		Folk		- yes

All in favor.  Motion carried.

INCREASE		Pastor Ritter said for the purpose of everyone having their eyes wide open, IN TAXES:		there is talk of the school district increasing the school taxes.  He hasn’t 				been to any school board meetings so he cannot confirm it; it may not just 				be the Borough but also the town folk affected by an increase in taxes.  				There was further discussion regarding real estate millage versus electric 				rates.
ACCOUNTING:	The Mayor asked if there is an administrative structure that accounts for OF POLICE		the Christmas Police Fund.  President Miller said the Borough has never CHRISTMAS	been involved in the program, it’s a police thing, they’ve always handled FUND:		it; she said she’s been on Council for 20 years, the Mayor for 6 years and 				it’s never been questioned.  Acting Chief Faux said it’s handled within the 				police department; they get a bank statement each month for the bank 				account.  The Mayor was asking for an accounting of the Christmas Fund.  			Acting Chief Faux said the account is at First National Bank.  

MEETINGS		The Mayor asked why the church isn’t being used for the Borough 
MOVED:		meetings; the last meeting “we” were overflowing.  President Miller said 				at the last few meetings, there wasn’t a big attendance at the church; we 				would have fit over here; why pay the church $50.00 per meeting if we 				“fit” in Council Chambers.  She said if it ever gets to the point that we 
simply don’t fit, we will move back over to the church.  The Mayor said “we didn’t fit the last time”.  President Miller said it was close; she debated and thought we could get through it; we managed; we haven’t had the big crowds and we’re not going to pay the $50.00 if we don’t have to.  If it gets out of hand then we will absolutely move it back over there. 

NON-UNIFORM	The Mayor said the non-uniformed Borough employees were granted RAISES:		raises and those raises were determined by a committee, not acted on by 
Council.  He thinks in the future, all of Council should be able to vote “yay or nay”, “if you can find it in the minutes…”.  President Miller said it was done at budget when the full Council was here.  The Mayor said it was done as a report; in a public meeting and not at a budget workshop; it was never voted on.  A few said it was part of the budget.  He said being a part of the budget and being ratified by the people that were elected are two different things; “if two people determine the raises in the Borough”.  Edie said Harry was a part of the Personnel Committee and made the recommendation to include in the budget.

POLICE		The Mayor said the Police Chief was given a raise by the Committee and CHIEF		the Mayor had no input.  He thinks in the future, the raise for the Police RAISES &		Chief should be in the hands of the Mayor, not Borough Council.  Harry 
EVALUATIONS:	Hefty said it’s not the Mayor’s decision, to which the Mayor said he 
should have some input.  Harry said the Mayor can give us a rating on how good he is doing; the Mayor said “I guess you see the rating”. President Miller said “that’s always been that way too since I’ve been here and I’m not saying it’s right or wrong, it’s how it’s always been”.  She said as the Mayor and head of the police department, Council would absolutely have no problem with him having some input in it.  The Mayor said he wants to sit in on the Personnel Committee discussions.  President Miller said in the end, Council has the say about it but the Mayor may certainly have input.  The Mayor “if you knew what I knew at the time you wouldn’t have given him a nickel and you did”.   President Miller asked Solicitor Tira what the status is on whether the Mayor can sit in on discussions.  The Solicitor said he can have input on it but the final decision on economic matters is that of the Council; Council members agreed.  The Mayor asked “it’s that of the Council but you’re saying the Mayor has no input?”  He wanted to be sure he understood.  President Miller said the Mayor can “recommend”.  The Mayor said he is going to look into some system of professional evaluation that has some “beef” to it rather than 1 or 2 people deciding, as Mrs. Rump has mentioned before.  Janet said she didn’t think it should just go for the police, it should go for all employees; it was a recommendation by the auditor.   Solicitor Tira reminded everyone that with the police contract, those raises are not based upon any evaluation.  The Mayor said he was aware of that, he was only talking about the Chief.

POLICE		Pastor Ritter asked Acting Chief Faux if we are going to have the Police CHRISTMAS	Christmas Program this year.  Acting Chief Faux said yes, though short on PROGRAM:		manpower, they are going to continue the program; the letters are ready to 
go out in the mailings; nothing will change, people can still make their requests of the police department as they have in the past.  They will continue to take names as they have in the past.  The groups will be smaller; those interested in helping wrap are asked to contact the Borough or let the Police Department know.  They will get some groups together and “have some wrapping parties”.  Pastor Ritter said he has people that need that information.  

BUDGET		It was decided next Wednesday, November 5, 2014 would be the first
WORKSHOP:	budget workshop.  It will be held at 6:30 pm and the meeting will be 				advertised.

DERR			The Mayor said in last month’s bills and transfers, there was an insurance DEDUCTIBLE:	deductible for $2500.00 “the Derr deductible”.  He asked what it was for.  				Edie said it was the Borough’s deductible for Dennis’ settlement.  He 				clarified it was his lawsuit, Edie confirmed.

REPAIRS		The Mayor said he also noticed in bills and transfers that Larry’s Body 
AT LARRY’S	Shop was billed for the repairs for the Ford F350 truck and it came out of SHOP:		the General Fund.  He asked if it was covered by insurance.  He said when 			going over the bills and transfers it’s hard to decipher where the money is 				coming from.  Edie said it was the money from Selective to pay for 				everything but the $500.00 deductible was deposited into that line item.  				Edie said Selective pays us, then we pay Larry’s Body Shop the total bill.  

PARKS &		Janet said the parks are being maintained, leaf picking in the park has been RECREATION:	taking place; the second spraying of the thistles took place in the 8th Street 				Park.  She also said they have information from the Greenway Committee 				and asked if it could be moved down to old business.
TREE TO		The Mayor spoke regarding a tree at the lower lot of town that Buzz 
BE SPRAYED:	Reynolds refers to Orchard Park.   The tree has Anthracnose.  It was 				recommended by Ryan at Turbotville Landscape to have Ettinger’s be				called to spray that tree.  Edie said she called them twice and they’ve 				promised to get down as soon as they could, she doesn’t believe they’ve 				been here, we’ve not gotten a bill, she will try again.  Ralph Young asked 				if other trees need sprayed too, the Mayor said no it’s a tree that’s been 				replaced 3 or 4 times because it keeps dying, Ralph asked if it would 				spread to the other trees. The Mayor said the disease is spore driven, he 				doesn’t know if it’s a preventative or a cure.  Edie said she called the first 				time it was mentioned; the Mayor said there may be someone else that’s 				qualified to do it.  President Miller asked again if this was the same spot 				where we’ve lost other trees; the Mayor said yes.  President Miller said 				she had someone come and look at their maple trees and they were told 				not to plant anymore maple trees in that spot because the disease would be 			down in the ground; she doesn’t know if it’s the same disease but it 				certainly sounds a little suspicious.  Janet suggested calling Creative				Landscapes since they will be in the area; Edie said they sprayed the 8th 				Street Park, so she will call them.  The Mayor said he’s sure it’s a 5 				minute job, it’s the smallest tree there.  President Miller said possibly 				Creative Landscape could advise on the disease; the Mayor agreed.  

EXECUTIVE		President Miller announced an Executive Session will be held following SESSION:		tonight’s meeting for personnel.

PROTECTION	The Mayor said the committee met and presented a list to Council.  Dan 
TO PERSONS	Folk asked if the Mayor had gotten the map drawn up yet; the Mayor said 
& PROPERTY:	he hasn’t.  Dan said the crew has gotten some of the things down, they 
continue to trim around the electric lines; Edie confirmed they’ve trimmed Plum Alley.  Dan said they’ve taken a few trees down; the Mayor said the list the committee put together is important not only to electric distribution but also to plowing and leaf picking.  

TREES ON 1st	President Miller spoke about trees on the First Street side of the cemetery; STREET SIDE	there are several that the roots are exposed on the bank and she is
OF THE		concerned that it wouldn’t take much wind to bring them down; they are CEMETERY:	old trees.  She asked Council to take a look at the trees.  Janet and the 
Mayor mentioned going together to look at the trees.

STREETS:		Dan Folk spoke on behalf of the Streets and Highways Committee.  He 				said the crew continues to trim trees from electric lines and pick up 				leaves.

PAVING:		Edie said the sewer problem on Matchin Street and Route 405 was paved 				last week.  

FULL- TIME		The Mayor said they had 9 active applicants for full time police officer 
POLICE		positions.  After testing, we now have 5 candidates that are ready for the
APPLICANTS:	written portion of the test, which is currently scheduled for November 4th.  			There was concern that it was Election Day, to which Acting Chief Faux 				said they could meet in the police department instead of in Council 				Chambers.  

PART-TIME		Janet Rump asked regarding the part-time police officers.  Acting Chief OFFICERS -		Faux said we have three part-time officers and he is in the process of 	
OVERTIME:		getting the fourth certified.  Janet said she saw that we are still over budget 
and will be close to $40,000.00 until the end of the year, which is a full time salary for many tax payers and citizens within this Borough.  She said it is taxpayer money and asked the department to be vigilant with overtime and the scheduling to see that the part-time officers are being used.  She said Council increased the part-time wage to $17.50/hour to make the Borough more competitive.  She asked that they be careful with overtime; we have officers working 40 hours overtime in a week, not our part-time people.  She concluded with “we have citizens in this town that don’t make $36,000.00 per year; we need to look after these tax dollars”.

POLICE		The Mayor said he asked Acting Chief Faux to look at the police OVERTIME		department’s overtime requirements and it appears that we were under REPORT:		budget for exactly how much overtime would be spent on short-shifts even 			under normal conditions.  He said Faux prepared a very nice document for 			Council’s consideration during budget time; he congratulated him for the 				report.  Faux said due diligence would weigh in trying to keep overtime to 				a minimum; it is alarming once you get go over 100% with only ¾ of the 				year behind us.  In preparation of the report, he wanted to assure an 				accurate picture of overtime for this year’s budget. He encouraged Council 			to contact him with questions once they have reviewed the document.  				Janet said she had reviewed the report, she took into account the benefits; 				she said our workers and police force have a Cadillac benefit policy in 				relation to many other working people in the community.  That is why 				she’s asking the police department to be diligent.  Faux thanked her for her 			concern.  Harry said when Council goes to budget, they need an accurate 				figure for projected overtime expenses, what appears this year to be over 				isn’t really over but rather it was under funded.  President Miller said the 				budget is normally based on previous years and adjust accordingly; we 				didn’t know we were going to be shorthanded; the information we have 				now we didn’t have back then.  The Mayor said Mr. Faux prepared the 				report by going through the contract and looking at all different situations; 				these are better numbers.  Harry said these are the figures Council should 				use; we need to 100% fund our obligations for next year and then you 				have overtime, the extra that’s not anticipated.  


MONTHLY		Janet asked if “requested assistance” could be added to the monthly police
POLICE		report.  The current report includes the number of times our police 
REPORT:		department assists Milton, Montgomery, the State Police, etc.  Acting 				Chief Faux said it is not currently tracked by our reporting system but he 				will check to see if there is a way to track when our department requests 				the assistance of other police departments.

AMP-OHIO		Solicitor Tira followed up a question regarding an AMP-Ohio Board 
BOARD		meeting.  The Mayor had received a letter from the City of Napolean, OH. 
MEETING:		Our Solicitor reached out to the Borough’s electrical engineer who handles 			things with AMP-Ohio; his response was any AMP community member 				(municipality) can be on the board.  There is a seat for Pennsylvania, 				which is currently held by the Borough of Ephrata; they are also the only 				ones that show up from Pennsylvania for the annual AMP board meeting, 				which is when board members are elected.  It is a three day meeting that 				started today and goes through Wednesday and the cost involved in 				attending deters other members from attending.  Solicitor Tira said we can 			vote by proxy by AMP-Ohio doesn’t tell you how to do it, you must figure 			out how to vote by proxy.  Again this information was provided by Jim 				Harvrilla and no action is needed regarding the letter from Napolean, OH.  

CANAL BOAT	Creative Landscapes is coming to town on November 17th to work on the
LANDSCAPING:	landscaping area at the Canal Boat.  They will provide maintenance which 			will include weeding, cleaning of grass around the existing ewes and 				spacing the ewes more evenly which will allow them to grow in a 					healthier way.  The design will be kept as it is; they will be laying cloth 				for rocks to be put down making sure they are very attractive and 					everything will be done while staying within our budget.  Janet Rump 				informed everyone that not everything that was originally laid out by Ryan 			at Turbotville Landscape is included.  The two concolor fir trees are not 				included the budget for the work now being done by Creative 					Landscapes.  Janet spoke further regarding items that are not going to be 				included for close to $800 worth of work that is not going to be done.  She 
said yes, Creative Landscape is going to come and correct problems and hopefully the committee can work together so we aren’t redoing things again, we need to work with professional people to cut down on “re-doing things and paying twice; to get something and still not having everything we’ve planned for.  We started out and made errors; hopefully now we have seen our errors and learned from them and it will not happen again.

GREENWAY	The Greenway Committee presented a possible plan to attractively and 
PLANS:		economically landscape the areas in from of Family Dollar, Bi-Lo and the 				Mansion House.  The design would not include large trees but would 				include ornamental grasses and things that are easy to maintain.  The 				business owners would need to “buy” into the area.  The Mayor reminded 				the committee of the design and plan already in place for the entrance into 				town.  Deb Wolfe of 301 Main Street asked if the committee is looking for 			the business owners to fund this project or business owners and tax payers 				to share the expense.  She was told there was money in the budget last 				year for the project, they are also hoping to apply for matching grants, 				they will look for donations as well.  Deb asked if business owners will be 				asked for use of their property yet not have anything to do with making it 				beautiful who will maintain the project.  She was told the committee will 				maintain it.  Harry said the committee would act on behalf of the Borough.

INTER-		Solicitor Tira said 2 representatives are present tonight related to the study 
MUNICIPAL		that MRSA is hoping to conduct in Watsontown.  Based on Council’s 
AGREEMENT	consensus they went ahead and got a bid to do the work and the study 
WITH MRSA	related to it.  An inter-municipal agreement was prepared to cover how it 				would be funded; it has been approved by MRSA and it is before Council 				for consideration tonight.  Based on tonight’s approval, the work and 				services will be provided by Red Zone Robotics Inc. and HRG, along with 			MRSA who will in turn bill the Borough for the services.  The total cost 				is not to exceed $179,700.00.  Erin Threet of HRG estimated the cost to be 			between $125,000.00 and $200,000.00.  She said Red Zone Robitics Inc. 				will be televising and cleaning the lines as well as removal of obstructions 				in the lines and collection of data in the amount of $100,000.00.  The 				remainder will be for HRG to help facilitate the work and evaluating the 				results once they are provided, HRG will provide the finished product 				report, summarizing the condition of the system and prioritize the future 				repairs for MRSA.  Solicitor Tira said HRG will provide at least 2 copies 				to the Borough and also consult with the Borough concerning any projects 				based on that study; he said the Borough will be kept informed and 				included in the process.  He said MRSA will be responsible for overseeing 			the work, making sure the work is compliant and if something goes wrong 				indemnifying it, defending the Borough.  Harry Hefty made a motion, 				seconded by Ralph Young to approve the Intermunicipal Agreement.  A 				roll call vote was taken as follows:

					Miller		- yes		Rump		- yes
					Folk		- yes		Hefty		- yes
					Young		- yes

			All in favor.  Motion carried.	Erin Threet said they hope to get the project 				moving as early as next week.

HALLOWEEN	The WABA Halloween Parade is being held on Friday,
PARADE:		 October 31, 2014 at 5:30 p.m.

INTERNATIONAL	The Mayor asked about the International Property Maintenance Code.
PROPERTY		He said it was a hot item some time ago and it seems to have been lost.
MAINTENANCE	President Miller thought Jack Marshall was involved in it. The Mayor CODE:		wanted to bring it back to Council’s attention.

THIRD		The Mayor said there was some discussion a month or two ago about the STREET		water company meeting their obligations in paving Third Street.  There is 
PAVING:		an inordinate opening that might have qualified for total cover paving 				rather than the spot paving that was done.  Dan Folk said it was up to code 			when it was done but code has been changed since then; they are in 				compliance with the old code.  The Mayor said the old and new codes are 				exactly alike except for the thickness; it qualified under the original code 				for total paving.  He suggested the Solicitor check into it because he feels 				the water company owes the town paving on Third Street.  Edie said she 				and the Street Committee were out and determined it was up to code.  The 				Mayor said he hates to see the Borough taken advantage of.  

INTERNATIONAL	Solicitor Tira returned the discussion to the International Property 
PROPERTY		Maintenance Code.  The Mayor said it was discussed about a year ago.  
MAINTENANCE	Harry said the Borough doesn’t have to adopt the entire code but can pick 
CODE:		components that matter; he said he would not recommend the adoption of 				the whole book.  The Mayor said he’d like everyone on Council to take a 				look at the book; he said there are people in this town that think if you 				paint your house your taxes will go up.  President Miller said she has 				heard that in other towns before.  

SOLICITOR’S	The Mayor referenced the Solicitor’s invoice dated 10/15/14; he said it INVOICE:		states “Winters Lawsuit” but asked if it shouldn’t state “Winters 					Lawsuits”.  He asked if there are two lawsuits against the Borough; 				Solicitor Tira said no, there’s one against the Borough and one against the 				Chief.  The Mayor asked if the Chief’s was “ours”; Solicitor Tira said 				technically yes because he was employed by the Borough but the Borough 			is not a defendant in that lawsuit.  The Mayor said he would save his 				questions for Executive Session.

SUN HOME		Edie said the Borough was in receipt of a request from SUN Home Health HEALTH 		requesting a donation.  She wanted it to go into the record.
REQUEST:

ADJOURN TO	There being no further business to come before Council, Dan Folk made a EXECUTIVE		motion, seconded by Ralph Young to adjourn the meeting to Executive SESSION:		Session at 8:33 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,


Brendi L. Brooke
Secretary/Treasurer
